
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - OCTOBER 15, 2007   

TRAFFIC REVIEW OF REGIONAL ROAD 7 

Recommendation 

Councillor Bernie DiVona recommends: 
 
1. That York Region Transportation and Works Department review the traffic volume, speed, 

accident history, and left turning signal on Regional Road No. 7 between Pine Valley 
Drive to Weston Road.  

 
Economic Impact 
 
N/A 
 
Communications Plan 
 
N/A   

Purpose 

Traffic review of Regional Road 7 is required due to the increase in traffic.  

Background - Analysis and Options 

My office has received various complaints from residents using Regional Road 7 that they are  
concerned with the speed of vehicles and trucks.  If the speed limits were lowered there would be 
fewer accidents.     
 
With the opening of many new businesses on Regional Road 7 such as AMC and Colossus, the 
traffic has doubled and a review of the speed limits needs to be updated.  
  
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
N/A 

Conclusion 

Residents believe that a review of traffic related problems is  needed. 

Attachments 

E-mail from concerned resident. 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Bernie DiVona, ext. 8339  



Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Bernie DiVona 
Councillor  - Ward 3 






